

## **NORTH DAKOTA NATIONAL GUARD**

JOINT FORCE HEADQUARTERS PO BOX 5511 BISMARCK, ND 58506-5511

November 13, 2023

Honorable Scott Decker Mayor, City of Dickinson 38 1<sup>st</sup> St W Dickinson, ND 58601

Dear Mayor Decker:

The North Dakota National Guard fully supports the rezoning petition for the property legally described as Lot 1, Block 1, Energy Center 3<sup>rd</sup>. Rezoning the property from General Industrial to Public preserves the intent of the property the North Dakota National Guard leases from the from the city. Additionally, the rezoning action allows similar infrastructure to be constructed around the National Guard Readiness Center which is currently under construction.

Thank you for your time on this matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (701) 333-2075.

Sincerely,

Digitally signed by VOLK.CODY.JOE.1145929403

Date: 2023.11.13 22:07:24

-06'00

Cody J. Volk

Colonel, North Dakota Army National Guard G9, Director of Installations and Enviorment